The New Costs and Fees Proposed by 

the Delta Package are Unaffordable

The Delta package includes huge costs for new conveyance and fees for levee improvements, ecosystem restoration, and new program costs to prepare and implement the Delta Plan. 
The cost of new conveyance discussed under BDCP is on the order of $17B to $35B, including mitigation.  Costs include the construction cost of building a canal or tunnel on an eastern or western alignment plus mitigation costs attributable to construction and operation of this major project.  
The cost of the conveyance would be borne by the beneficiaries of the Bay Delta Conservation Plan (BDCP).  Under the BDCP the water users that will benefit from the long term permit(s) will be obligated to secure financing to implement the plan.  The Central Valley Project (CVP) and State Water Project (SWP) export contractors have agreed to share this cost 50% - 50% based on BDCP cost sharing agreements to date.  
The huge costs involved for the new conveyance will result in many more double digit rate increases, or simply be unaffordable.  The cost to the Metropolitan Water District (the largest SWP contractor) ratepayers would be on the order of $4B to $9B and lead to additional double digit rate increases on top of the recent increases their ratepayers have already borne.  The costs to CVP agricultural and urban “south of Delta” export contractors would be $9B to $16B.  The CVP serves mostly agriculture and paying off this $9B to $16B cost by farmers is entirely unrealistic.   
All other water users in the Delta watershed would pay $20B or more in new state water fees created by this Delta package for levee improvements, ecosystem restoration, and new program costs to prepare and implement the Delta Plan.  $20B in state water fees spread over 30 years is approximately $670 million per year to be recouped in new state water fees.  These fees could also lead to double digit rate increases.  For SWP and CVP contractors these fees would be on top of the conveyance costs paid via BDCP.

The Money to pay for all these programs and projects is supposed to come from the same Californians that are experiencing the worst recession since the 1930s.  All these new fees and costs on top of the dire condition of the General Fund is entirely unrealistic.  These fees and costs need to be deliberatively considered and reduced, not rushed through by the Legislature at the last possible and dumped in the laps of Californians.  
